January/February 2018

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Two months have already flown by this new year, and we have been busy in Kosrae. Our Christmas service was
exceptional this year both in fellowship and worshipping together. A lady in our church cooked a Filipino traditional
meal. The children’s program played bells. The church sang hymns about Christ’s birth, and we focused on real
worship. We also had a New Year’s service in which the church prayed in the new year.

Since January, we have had many projects going on around the church. One area of the church that needed
addressing was the paint; so far we have painted the entire inside of the church and half of the outside. This
February, we have seen rain almost non stop and have not had a day in which we can finish painting the second
half of the building.

We almost finished up our nursery. The past couple of weeks we worked to make our catch-all/storage room into a
working nursery. We had to build some closets to keep the little ones away from all the tools and utilities stored in
that room.

Thank you for praying for Marlyn. She had a successful kidney transplant at the end of January and has been back
in Kosrae since mid-February. She is still very weak, but we pray that her health continues to improve. There also
has been some family issue with one of our members, and she had not been back to our services. Health has been
the excuse, but please pray as the devil has been on the attack here. Another family in the church has had many
difficulties, and they need your prayers as well.

Two weeks ago, a young lady, senior in college, crashed her vehicle into a coconut tree. She was from Tafunsak and
also under the influence of marijuana and alcohol. She was killed, and two of the four other passengers were flown
off the island for medical reasons. Marijuana has been out of control here for some time; it is even affecting
elementary age children. It is sad to see people in search of joy and peace, which can only be found in Christ, with
the things of this world.

Over the past two months, | conducted two marriage ceremonies. One was for a girl from our church, and the
other was Pastor Henry’s son. Pastor Henry planned to marry his son, but his wife

preferred not to sit alone during the ceremony. Both services went well, and the
Gospel went out!

Please continue to pray for us! Our health is good, but the Devil has been on
the attack and has used many different things and people to hinder God’s
work. Often, these attacks come right before God does something great,
but please pray for our people, the ministry, and us!

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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